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NOTICE OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

Notice is hereby given that the Annual General Meeting of the Dendy Park Tennis Club Inc. will be held in the Clubhouse, Breen Drive, Brighton East on Wednesday 6th December, 2017 at 7.30 pm. 

AGENDA
1. Welcome
2. Apologies 
3. Confirmation of the Minutes of the 2016 Annual General Meeting available at this meeting. 

4. The reception of the 48th Annual Report for the year ended 31 August 2017, including the President’s report. 

5. The reception of the Statement of Accounts for the year ended 31 August 2017. 

6. To elect Officers and Ordinary Members of the Committee for the forthcoming year. 

7. General business for which notice has been given, or accepted at the meeting by the Chairman.
Proudly sponsored by            
RT Edgar Brighton (Major Sponsor), The Pantry, Back on Track Physiotherapy

PRESIDENT’S REPORT- Tim O’Shannassy
The Club has completed the 2016-2017 financial year with another healthy cash surplus of $21,289 increasing cash reserves to $217,612. This is another significant achievement by the Club in difficult operating conditions for member tennis clubs in Victoria. This result gives another significant increase in total equity in the balance sheet and provides further financial resources for our pipeline of projects.
Dendy Park Tennis Club is a leasehold tennis facility. The lease conditions give City of Bayside significant control over what we can and cannot do, including limitations on site development and business development. We are now well funded and ready to improve our facility with City of Bayside approval.

Currently City of Bayside is conducting a review of tennis in the municipality which commenced in 2016 following the rejection of the Tennis Australia/Next Generation proposal in December 2015 for development of our Club. In February 2017 the Club Committee made a formal submission to City of Bayside on our resource requirements (e.g. number of championship size courts, plumbing to the courts, fencing, grounds, car park, Clubhouse) and what an elite tennis club could look like in 2020. The City of Bayside review of tennis is ongoing and your Committee is waiting for an opportunity to view the draft report and provide feedback. Delays in this City of Bayside process in 2017 are impacting our ability to commence major projects including renovating the ground floor of our Clubhouse.
The Club has again facilitated a year of strong tennis on site catering for elite pennant players, junior development, schools and our successful night competitions; our Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday night competitions remain very popular with the tennis community. At the commencement of 2017 Club Professional Dean Ellis was given a three year renewal on his tenure with a brief to commence Dendy Park Tennis Academy with a scholarship program for promising juniors; this initiative is making strong progress and is an important element of our marketing strategy. We have enjoyed another year where during a school week we have had over 1,000 players on court in the various competitions, the coaching programs and school visits.

Thank you again also to all members of the volunteer Committee for their service. Especially thank you to Ian Wilkinson who departs the Committee this year after a period of exceptional service. The Wilkinson family are a very important part of Dendy Park Tennis Club.
SECRETARY’S REPORT- Bruce Watkins

Following the 2016 Annual General Meeting the 2016 Annual Statement was completed and submitted to Consumer Affairs Victoria.

Tennis Victoria held several forum sessions throughout the year to inform and engage with member clubs.  One or more committee members attended these as and when available. As a Top 50 Club (ranked by registered participants), your committee actively engages with Tennis Victoria on a regular basis through Tennis Victoria’s Participation Leader – South Metro.

Day to day operations and administration of the Club is managed by Barry Pryor with part-time assistance by Taina Ryder (general and accounts) and Nathan Scutti (membership database).  The kitchen and bar is coordinated by Mary McPherson on weekends. I wish to acknowledge the efforts of all staff and volunteers.

Annual membership figures are detailed below in Table 1: 

Table 1 - MEMBERSHIP

	CATEGORY
	
	AS AT 31/08/16
	AS AT 31/08/17

	Honorary
	
	8
	10

	Honorary Life
	12
	11

	Life Member
	5
	5

	Student
	
	8
	5

	Junior
	
	154
	133

	Family Junior
	45
	46

	Family Playing
	64
	64

	Playing
	
	52
	42

	Mid-Week Social
	3
	5

	Seniors
	
	14
	10

	Non-Playing
	0
	0

	Night
	146
	166

	TOTALS
	
	511
	497


CAPITAL WORKS AND HOUSE & GROUNDS - Bruce Watkins

City of Bayside proceeded with its plan to carry out a review of tennis in 2017. The Club Committee took the opportunity to fully engage in this process. Delays in this process have substantially impacted your Committee’s ability to proceed with its plans for much needed works.

Options to renovate the Ladies bathroom were advanced in 2017 with further quotes received after refinement of the scope of works. Unfortunately it became clear that it would not be possible with the proposed scope of works to keep the project cost under the City of Bayside’s financial limit of $50,000 for Club managed works. Progress and decision making was also hampered by the delay in receiving Council’s views and recommendations expected in the review of tennis. Subsequent to year’s end, an option to carry out a cosmetic upgrade of the Ladies bathroom and change room within Council’s financial constraint is being developed. A similar cosmetic upgrade to the Men’s bathroom and change room is expected to follow.

Project planning to light some or all of the back six courts (courts 14 to 19) and an upgrade of the existing lights awaits recommendations from the City of Bayside review of tennis. In the meantime the Committee determined that a structural audit of the existing light towers will inform the overall facility floodlighting renewal plan.

Maintaining and improving the playing condition of the courts has continued to be a focus of attention based on best practice advice from E.T. Richards & Sons. Major works are carried out by E.T. Richards & Sons with regular maintenance processes carried out by Tennis Maintenance Company. Progress and decision-making was also hampered here by the delay in receiving Council’s views and recommendations expected in the review of tennis.
The following items were attended to during the year: 

· Installed evaporative cooler to the upstairs clubhouse.

· Painted entry and downstairs foyer.

· Installed new hand dryers in Men’s and Ladies bathrooms.

· Fully rewired floodlights on courts 9-13 after repeated system failure.

· Completed kitchen renovation including painting of the walls and installation of a new rangehood over the cooktop.

· Installed a new ice machine in the bar storeroom.

· Installed a new front fence section to replace that damaged by a tree falling inwards from the Breen Drive nature strip; part paid under Council’s insurance policy.

· Replaced leaking (very old) men’s bathroom shower taps.

· Arranged regular plumber callouts to repair burst pipes and failed joins in the very old under court plumbing.

· Purchased new chairs for the downstairs foyer.

· Investigated alternative light pole repair options – court 6 and 7 north end.

· Repositioned the bore water meter to comply with licence conditions.

CLUB PROFESSIONAL REPORT – 
Dean Ellis, Tennis Australia High Performance Coach

The establishment of Dendy Park Tennis Academy is going well.

We have recruited two new coaches - Ashwin Vijayaragavan who is the current Club Champion, and Greg Quesnel from England. Both are very well qualified with lots of experience adding an international flavour to our coaching team. Importantly our coaching team are excellent communicators, enthusiastic and committed coaches making it easy to implement my High Performance Lesson Plans.
My coaches have all attended Tennis Australia’s courses, continuing to improve and learn new techniques and have been trained in presenting the current and new methods for all coaching levels.

We have invested a lot of time into the Tennis Australia Hotshots program. We have the 3-5 year old Blue level, the 5-8 year old Red level, the 8-10 year old Orange level, and the 9 plus Green level. This is a popular program that uses modified equipment (Balls, Racquets and Nets) to get the juniors started.
In January 2017 10 of our Hotshots from our Club program were selected to go to the Australian Open and were thrilled to give a Hotshots demonstration on Rod Laver arena before the main draw singles event - with Adrian Rowe and myself leading. This was an experience that all will remember for a long time.

As they advance, we encourage the juniors to get into our squads.
The Dendy Park Tennis Academy is offering scholarships. To earn a scholarship, the student must be able to commit to at least two squads per week. The more squads the junior can commit to, the more the junior is rewarded with the possibility of earning a Dendy Park Tennis Academy scholarship.
In relation to Dendy Park Tennis Academy instead of focusing all our ‘eggs in one basket’, or  all our energy into just a few players that we think now are the best, we have taken on a broader approach and basically opened this up to a number of players. It is hard to pick who the champion will be as all juniors develop at their own pace. My view is that a champion at age 11, 12 and/or 13 years old is very rarely the best player in the long run.

If a junior is prepared to put in the time and effort, attending three or more squads per week, it is likely they will develop into the better player and it is these juniors who receive the greater scholarship. So, you are rewarded for training harder.

With bigger numbers of juniors taking the option to train harder with more support, we will see a greater participation and a higher quality of players feeding into our junior and pennant teams. I believe with this approach we have more of a chance of finding the next Dendy Park Tennis Academy star or stars.

This has been a great investment from the business. The fact is that these players have attracted other players, creating a fantastic environment and would be easily the best and biggest squads in Bayside and possibly Melbourne. This has created tremendous momentum. And the squads are going from strength to strength.

We also offer match play on Friday nights to all squad participants, playing the best of three set singles match with a ladder system which helps the juniors prepare their game for tournaments and club match play.
This match play is supervised and organized for the players to learn play and learn to win.

The future looks bright for the Dendy Park Tennis Academy and the Dendy Park Tennis Club.

JUNIOR TEAMS

In the January to June 2017 season the Club was well represented in the Saturday Moorabbin and Districts Junior Tennis Association competition with seven junior boys and five junior girls teams. Boys Section 3 and Girls section 9 were winners; Girls section 4 was runner-up.

In the Sunday Bayside Regional Tennis Association (BRTA) junior competition we fielded eight teams with section 3 and section 5 winners, and section 1 and section 10 runner up.

This season from July to December 2017 in Moorabbin and Districts Saturday competition we have four junior girls teams and junior eight boys teams. We have four girls teams and six boys teams currently in the finals.

INTERNAL LADIES SOCIAL COMPETITIONS

Dean Ellis continues to run mid-week ladies social competitions; with a 9.15 am start the ladies are finished by 12 noon getting three competitive sets of tennis. Ladies can enter their own team or individually.
COMPETITIONS REPORT – Tim O’Shannassy and Barry Pryor
BAYSIDE REGIONAL TENNIS ASSOCIATION

The Club experienced a welcome success in the BRTA Summer 2016-17 competition on Saturday afternoons with our section 2 and section 5 teams in Men’s Singles/Doubles winners in Grand Finals. 

Subsequent to year end the Club is currently fielding six Men’s teams and two Ladies teams in the BRTA Summer 2017-2018 competition on Saturday afternoons. A highlight of the season so far has been the success of Men’s Section 1 and Ladies Section 2; seven teams are in with a chance of playing finals.
MID-WEEK LADIES COMPETITION
Dendy Park is currently fielding a Section 2 team in the BRTA Spring competition on Thursday mornings.

TENNIS VICTORIA PENNANT

In the Tennis Victoria 2017 Winter Pennant season the Club fielded eight men’s teams and two ladies teams, plus a Ladies Premier League team.

In top position all season our Men’s Master’s 45 plus Open Doubles Grade 2 team were successful in the Grand Final after a tough encounter with Royal Park. The team comprised Ian Wilkinson, Bruce Watkins, Peter Fleming, Anthony Murray, John Riley, Bill Craig, Chris Trotter, Tony Saul, Stan Kennett and Kerry Sindel. In our Men’s Grade 2 team Ashwin Vijayaragavan was an excellent recruit.
The JT Armour Cup for the best winter pennant record in 2017 was won by Peter Fleming.

The EG Thompson Trophy was won by Ksenija Varesanovic.

TOURNAMENTS

The Junior Round-Robin format has continued to be popular in the local community and is regularly played in school holidays.

CLUB CHAMPIONSHIPS 2017
The 2017 Club Championships concluded on Sunday 26 March 2017 with a series of high quality finals matches in a number of events. Highlights were Ashwin Vijayaragavan’s  win in the Men’s Open Singles over former Club Champion Andrew Kotnik. Ksenija Varesanovic won the Ladies Open Singles over another former Club Champion Jessie Mount.

A beautiful lunch was provided again by Club Sponsor The Pantry, Church Street, Middle Brighton. Details of event results are provided in Table 2 below:

Table 2 – 2017 Club Championship Results

	EVENT
	WINNER(S)
	RUNNER(S)-UP

	MEN’S OPEN SINGLES
	Ashwin Vijayaragavan
	Andrew Kotnik

	LADIES OPEN SINGLES
	Ksenja Varesanovic
	Jessie Mount

	MEN’S OPEN DOUBLES
	Hayden Fricke & 

Jack Bishop
	Dean Ellis & 

Henko Blaaw

	MEN’S ‘B’ SINGLES
	Chris Kokkinos
	Tom Neylon

	LADIES ‘B’ SINGLES
	Jasmine Ellis
	Amanda Raft

	MEN’S ‘B’ DOUBLES
	Andrew Martin & 

Glen Felsenthal
	Steve Rothel & 

Harry Rothel

	LADIES ‘B’ DOUBLES
	Angela Jeffery & 

Susan Hodgman
	Dominika Bucko &

Jasmine Ellis

	MEN’S ‘C’ DOUBLES
	Andrew Buchanan & Kai Buchanan
	Aydan Marasco & 

Harley Simon

	VETERAN’S SINGLES
	Steve Rothel
	Tim O’Shannassy

	VETERAN’S DOUBLES
	Ian Wilkinson &

Bruce Watkins
	Andrew Martin & 

Glen Felsenthal

	BOY’S 16 SINGLES
	Oliver Bytheway
	Jamie Mount

	BOY’S 13 SINGLES
	Asbjorn Williamson
	Matt Bates

	GIRL’S 13 SINGLES
	Maggie Shannon
	Elizabeth Carnes


SPONSORS

The Club wishes to acknowledge and thank our sponsors for their continuing financial support. We encourage Club members and friends within the Bayside Community to support these businesses: RT Edgar Brighton Real Estate (Major Sponsor), Pantry, Church Street Restaurant and Delicatessen, Back on Track Sports Physiotherapy

